Model letter to Minister for Foreign Affairs

Reference: Human Rights Council

Proposal to establish a Working Group to draft an Optional Protocol

to the Convention on the Rights of the Child to develop a communications procedure for children

February 2008

We are writing to alert you to the growing international campaign for an Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child. The Convention is the only international human rights treaty with a mandatory reporting procedure which does not have, in addition, an existing or draft communications procedure. This is a serious matter of discrimination against children and weakens effective implementation of the CRC. The enclosed briefing provides details.

Already, a number of States have expressed support, and more than 300 organisations from over 80 countries – human rights institutions, international, regional and national NGOs and others – have signed a petition urging states to start the process of drafting an Optional Protocol to the Convention. The first step has to be the establishment of an open-ended Working Group of states, through a resolution at the Human Rights Council. 

We are writing in the hope that the Government will support establishment of the Working Group in the resolution on children’s rights which we believe will be negotiated in the Human Rights Council in March.

Children have waited nearly 20 years for this essential mechanism to reinforce full implementation of their Convention. There should be no further delay. Many standard elements of an Optional Protocol to provide a communications procedure are already established in the Protocols linked to other instruments. Drafting should not be a long drawn out process: States could aim to have the OP open for signature by the 20th anniversary of adoption of the Convention. 

Please contact us if you would like further information or to meet to discuss the proposal.

Yours sincerely,

…
